GOOD MORNING
‘Always wanted to go there … special place … on my bucket list’   Those were some of the reactions on Facebook when I said that I was going last weekend to Iona for the celebrations to mark the 1450th Anniversary of St Columba’s arrival.  It’s a special island.  George MacLeod, founder of the Iona Community, said that it was a ‘thin place’.  He meant that it is a holy place – where earth and heaven, the mundane and the spiritual are very close.  People of all kinds – of all faiths and none – feel it.  
That is very much of our times.  Traditional churches feel under pressure these days.  But many people do want to explore the spiritual.  They talk about faith and meaning.  They want to go on pilgrimages.  I recently had an email from a – not very churchy - friend who stayed in a monastery for a couple of days.
SBNR is today’s way of describing that – spiritual but not religious.  Not much into church, institution and  authority.  But very into experience, thinking, exploring and prayer.

That makes me very hopeful.  People may not want to buy into neatly packaged religion.  But they are increasingly interested in exploring with us what it means to pray, a diversity of ways of worshipping and our understanding of the deepest ‘why?’ questions of life.  What we in the churches can offer them is the depth of a centuries-old tradition of faith.  But we have to share it in a way which is open and hopeful. 

As I sat in the Abbey on Iona last Sunday – listening to the beautiful singing of the local Gaelic Choir I did ponder one question.  Columba and his monks were people of single-minded commitment to service.  They gave and they gave up.  In our SBNR mindset we can explore, enjoy and be hopeful.  But I believe that we need to know what it is for, what our vision for the world is and what we are prepared to do to work for it.
